[image: image1.jpg]



Chatsworth Road Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the Meeting held Wednesday 15 February 2023
[Online (Zoom) meeting]
Present
Ken Davis (Chair), Jan Bird, Ian Fowkes, Ian Gerrard, Nick James, Deborah King, Janet Portman, Lucie Wattam, Michele Young
Apologies
Dr Lucy Scriven, Paul Thefaut
1. NEW/DEPARTING MEMBERS

Sarah Howes and Brian Heathcote have both expressed willingness to continue as ‘virtual’ members of the group and will therefore continue to be on the contact list and receive agendas and minutes. Action – KD will contact Carol Knock to check whether she would still like to be included.
2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the meeting of 18 January 2023 were accepted by the meeting as an accurate record.
3. MATTERS ARISING not covered elsewhere on the agenda
3.3.i. Noticeboard. Action – KD and MY will review the noticeboard.
3.3.ii. Friends and family survey. Action - LW will check whether data is shareable with the PPG (if no patient information is included).
3.3.iii. Ear health. MY has spoken to Hearing Help UK, and they can provide a speaker for the November PPG meeting. She has also spoken to the Chesterfield and North Derbyshire Tinnitus Support Group, and they can provide a speaker for the March PPG meeting. MY also has a poster which could be included in a noticeboard display. All these proposals were agreed.
4. PENDING ITEMS
NHS priorities/operational plan. Actions – PT will give an overview at the March meeting and identify a speaker for a more detailed discussion at the April meeting. LS and LW will inform us of their views/experiences in relation to this.
5. PATIENT SURVEYS
The idea of providing patients with a survey in paper form when they leave was felt not to be appropriate for various reasons (including time, use of paper, limited returns). A paper-based survey of 50 anticoagulant patients is carried out every year. The current friends and family survey gets a high rate of return, the high rate of positive feedback is a fillip for the staff, and issues raised are discussed at monthly training sessions. Every complaint is discussed by doctors and acted on as appropriate. Action – LW will check the friends and family survey return rate. Feedback to the PPG on issues raised could be helpful. 
6. REPORT FROM NETWORK MEETINGS etc.
The practice is still paying subscription to NAPP. There are problems with trustee positions not being filled (currently only three out of twelve). Derbyshire PPG meetings: the main issues are covered in KD’s summary. Joined Up Care was also discussed at the Derbyshire Dialogue meeting which MY attended. If there is any feedback on this from the (see 4 above), we will discuss it at the March meeting, and any issues can be passed back to the regional meetings.
7. PRACTICE REPORT
The winter hub at Ashgate is still working quite well, though only until the end of March. There have been no staff changes, and there is no further information on flu planning.
8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
i. PPG leaflets. Actions (carried forward) – KD and MY will go through these and decide which to prioritise, LW will put out leaflets on women’s heart disease and other selected issues. 
ii. Website. There are issues with PPG meeting dates. Action – LW will pass this on to Katy Stephenson.
iii. Pharmacy. There have been a lot of staff changes, but they are always very helpful and work well with the practice.

9.  DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETINGS
Informal: 15 March 2023, 3.30pm
Formal (AGM): 19 April 2023, 3.30pm

